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[ LTFRB MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 99-002,
January 06, 1999 ]

STOPPAGE OF THE KABIT LEGALIZATION PROGRAM

The Kabit Legalization Program has been in existence for quite some time now
giving all kabit operators all the opportunity to legalize their operations. It is high
time however stop the program in view of the abuses that have been reported to
the Board. Moreover, such stoppage is consistent with Supreme Court decisions not
favoring kabit systems.




WHEREFORE, in view of the premises, the Board hereby resolves to discontinue the
Kabit Legalization Program effective February 1, 1999. Accordingly, no new
application for Kabit Legalization will be accepted after January 31, 1999.




Adopted: 6 Jan. 1999



(SGD.) DANTE M. LANTIN

Chairman




(SGD.) VIGOR D. MENDOZA II


Board Member




(SGD.) SAMUEL JULIUS B. GARCIA

Board Member
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